
   
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held before the Southern Nevada District Board of 
Health (BOH) on Thursday, October 23, 2014 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room 2 at the Southern Nevada Health 
District (SNHD) Public Health Center, 330 South Valley View Boulevard, Las Vegas, Nevada, pursuant to 
Nevada Revised Statute 439.366, for the purpose of considering adoption of the proposed SNHD Environmental 
Health Division Permit and Plan Review Fee Schedule. In case the Fee Schedule is not presented at the October 
23, 2014 meeting, it will be presented for PUBLIC HEARING at the BOH regular monthly meeting on November 
24, 2014 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room 2 at the SNHD Public Health Center.  
      
Environmental Health Division permit and plan review fees were last approved in 2010.  In order to provide 
essential and necessary services to the Clark County public, tourist industry and the regulated community, the 
SNHD Environmental Health Division is proposing to change the existing Fee Schedule.  
      
Copies of the proposed Fee Schedule are available for review at the SNHD Public Health Center, in the 
Environmental Health Division, 330 South Valley View Boulevard, Las Vegas, Nevada between the hours of 8:00 
a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  A copy of the Fee Schedule may be requested at that time at a charge of one dollar per page. 
The same may be viewed on the SNHD website, (southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/public-notices.php) or emailed 
upon request to Peggy Suiter at (702) 759-0589 or suiter@snhdmail.org.  If there are special viewing needs, 
please contact Ms. Suiter for assistance.   
     
All interested persons may appear at the PUBLIC HEARING and submit data, views or arguments regarding the 
proposed Fee Schedule. Written data, views and arguments may also be submitted to the District Board of Health 
in advance of the hearing, addressed to the Chairman of the Southern Nevada District Board of Health at P.O. 
Box 3902, Las Vegas, NV 89127.  The District Board of Health will consider fully all written and oral 
submissions on the proposed fee schedule prior to taking action thereon.  Questions may be directed to Southern 
Nevada Health District’s Environmental Health Division at (702) 759-0589. 
    

 
                

  /s/                                                                                             8/12/14                                           
Jackie L. Reszetar, M.S., Director of Environmental Health                                                  Date 
Environmental Health Division, SNHD 
      
Prior to the above PUBLIC HEARING at the BOH Meeting on October 23, 2014, there will be three 
WORKSHOPS for the public to present its views on the proposed Environmental Health Division Fee Schedule, 
to include the impact on small businesses:   
            
1. September 3, 2014, Wednesday, 7:00 p.m., Southern Nevada Health District Public Health Center, 330 South 

Valley View Boulevard, Las Vegas, in Conference Room 2. 
      
2. September 4, 2014, Thursday, 9:00 a.m., Southern Nevada Health District Public Health Center, 330 South 

Valley View Boulevard, Las Vegas, in Conference Room 2.  
 

3. September 5, 2014, Friday, 1:30 p.m., Southern Nevada Health District Public Health Center, 330 South 
Valley View Boulevard, Las Vegas, in Conference Room 2. 
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